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Sno-King Boeing Retiree Volunteers 

General Meeting 

 

Shawn O’Donnell’s, 128th St SE 

October 30th—5th Thursday, 12:00 Noon 
Come early and socialize 

 

Bring another Boeing retiree—Bring dry food staples for the Food Bank   
 

SNO-KING BOEING RETIREE VOLUNTEERS OFFICE & MEETING ROOM 
     Located  in  the Boeing Everett Activity Center which is 2½ miles North of the Boeing Everett Plant  

From either direction (East or West) on Highway 526 (Boeing Freeway), take the Seaway Blvd turnoff.  Proceed northerly for  

approximately 2½ miles.  The Activity Center is at the top of the next hill after you drive down through the big curve in the gully. 

Lots of parking in front of the building.   

 

 

Our activity this month will be— 

 

Annual Recognition Luncheon 
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Chairman’s Report Photos from the September Meeting 

This newsletter 

CLC Report 

This newsletter is also on our website in living color 

 

http://www.bluebills.org/snoking.html 

Our annual Recognition Luncheon will again be held 

at Shawn O’Donnel’s, located just east of  I-5 on 

128th Street.  One change, however.  It will be on the 

fifth Thursday of the month, as opposed to the fourth 

Thursday.  So mark October 30th on your calendar.  

There is limited seating for 85 at this restaurant, so 

make your reservations early with Dave Skinner.  His 

phone number is 425-353-4840. 

Our annual ‘Spark Plug’ award will be given out at 

this event, to honor a special individual who has dem-

onstrated incredible leadership in supporting multiple 

non-profit organizations over many years. 

                          Bob Krull 

   Oly-Pen chapter reported that they added five new 

members due to an article in the Port Angeles newspa-

per.  I know Sno-King has posted ads in the Everett 

Herald in the past, but perhaps we should try again 

with an article on SRC support, including a few pho-

tos, since this is a volunteer activity which is starting 

up again this fall.  (See the related write-up and photos 

elsewhere in this issue.)  Also, Oly-Pen said they plan 

to pick up nine pallets of mainly school supplies from 

World Vision. 

   Heritage member, Bill Lee, reported on his two 

weeks in Eastern Washington, supporting Red Cross 

work with folks affected by the wildfires.  Nearly 300 

homes were destroyed and evacuees went to several 

shelters/camps.  Bill’s team delivered meals to the 

evacuees and covered 250 miles per day doing it.  As 

you recall, last year Bill and his wife gave Sno-King a 

very interesting presentation on their support after an-

other disaster, hurricane Sandy. 

   Several CLC members recommended malware soft-

ware that is outstanding:  www.malwarebytes.org.  I 

had never heard of it but may try it. 

                    Stan Shipley 



Sew N Sews 

Festival of Trees 

H i All, 

It is time to submit your Bluebills volunteer 

hours for the month of  September or any previous 

month. If you have hours that have not been reported, 

you may submit those also. Thanks for your input. 

Max 

Volunteer Hours 
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VOA Update 

   Soon it will be getting colder and thank goodness for 

Bluebills we will be able to supply many hats and 

scarves. 

   Please note that hats and gloves are in short supply 

for the men.  If you are making any items would you 

please put the men at the top of the list?  Everyone 

likes to make pretty items for the girls and there is an 

overabundance of girly items.  This is not just my re-

quest but also the request of the agencies.  The men 

prefer darker colors, sports-oriented, nothing frilly; 

warmth is important especially for the ears and hands. 

   When you are on the streets late at night, it gets very 

cold with the wind off the sound.  There isn’t room in 

shelters for all the homeless and oftentimes I will see 

them trying to keep warm in the doorways of busi-

nesses.  The churches don’t open their facilities until 

the temp reaches freezing.  The younger men can bet-

ter withstand these low temperatures but I see many 

older homeless guys—all gray and pushing a cart with  

all their belongings.  These older homeless men don’t 

have too many nights left in their lives.  A nice warm 

hat and a pair of gloves is a blessing to them.   The 

Everett Gospel Mission maintains a free clothing store 

for those who are in need.      

   Thank you ELLA KRULL for the red and white 

baby afghan. 

   Deliveries were made to St. Joseph’s and the Everett 

Gospel Mission.    

   Thank you again for all that you are doing to help 

our needy neighbors.    

                                Sew long, 

                        Rose 

   Thank you for responding to the two emails which 

were sent regarding help needed at the south Everett 

VOA food bank.  At this time Bluebills cannot support 

this kind of project and VOA was informed of our de-

cision.  They will let us know whenever they have a 

shorter term project. 

   There wasn’t any clothes sorting held during the last 

month, and the school supply program didn’t happen.  

I go to the warehouse regularly and never saw any 

school supply activity. 

                             Submitted by  

                    Rose Johnson 

   Sunday, November 30th is when we will be ‘fluffing 

the trees’ so if any of you Bluebills are interested, 

please let me know.  The time commitment is from 

9:30 till about 11:30.  Location is the Tulalip Casino 

in Marysville 

                                Submitted by, 

                        Alan Gale 



SRC Photos, Both Current and Older 
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   Boeing Bluebills, Stan and Jan 

Shipley, together with Lee and Wanda 

Thomas, met at the SRC on Tuesday, 

September 23rd to assemble mouse-

trap powered cars.  The center cur-

rently needs volunteers to help with 

preparing the kits sent to the various 

schools for STEM projects.  Please 

contact Lee Thomas at 425-334-7645 

or by email at robtlee@frontier.com if 

you are able to help Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays, or Thursdays. 
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New SRC Project 

   Lee and Wanda assembling boxes in their garage so students can stamp out metal boats.  This is a new hydraulic 

pneumatic project this year. 
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DATES TO REMEMBER!! 

 

 

 

 

Sno-King Boeing Retiree Annual Recognition Luncheon,  

 

Thursday, October 30th at 12:00 Noon 

 

Location is Shawn O’Donnell’s 

 

On 128th, just east of I-5 

 

 

Sno-King Boeing Retiree Volunteers Council E-mail / Phone List 
 

Sno-King Boeing Bluebills office . . . (425) 717-6750   E-mail . . . snokingbluebills@boeing.com 

Bluebill Web Page for all Chapters . . . www.bluebills.org 

 
 
Bob Krull.............................. Chairman ............................................................... (360) 691-2210 ....................................... (360) 691-2210 

Rose Johnson  ....................... 1st Vice Chair/Sew ‘n Sews ................................... roza1@msn.com ..................................... (425) 259-4309 

Dave Skinner ........................ 2nd Vice Chair/Environment Projects ................... cathyskinner@msn.com ......................... (425) 353-4840 

Stan Shipley ......................... CLC Rep ................................................................ ship38@comcast.net ............................... (425) 487-2533 

Jim Gilliam ........................... CLC Board Member .............................................. jim747dash8@gmail.com ....................... (425) 737-7436 

Max Hayashi ........................ Volunteer Hours..................................................... macxh@earthlink.net.............................. (360) 757-3099 

Bob Colyer ........................... Holiday Volunteer Projects .................................... bobpatcolyer@aol.com ........................... (425) 347-3572 

Lee Thomas .......................... Special Projects Coordinator ................................. robtlee@frontier.net ............................... (425) 334-7645 

Diane Sellinger ..................... Newsletter Editor ................................................... dps1487aa@yahoo.com .......................... (425) 267-9257 

Alan Gale ............................. Office Staff ............................................................ alang70@comcast.net ............................. (425) 347-3598 

John Stearman ...................... Lively Environmental Center ................................. cell 425-232-0688................................... (425) 948-0688 


